
 
 

November 14, 2022 
 

RE: Tippecanoe and Chapman Regional Sewer District Project 
 
Dear Property Owner/Anticipated Sewer Customer: 
 
 On behalf of the Tippecanoe and Chapman Regional Sewer District (the “District”), we are pleased to 
report that the District has closed on its financing for the construction of its wastewater collection system 
(“Sewage Works”) project (the “Project”).  Therefore, the District has officially made the determination to 
extend service to your property.  The District anticipates construction to begin on the Project yet this year and 
the Project should be ready for connection at the end of 2024. In the meantime, the District would like to take 
this opportunity to give you some additional information. 
 
 Once construction is underway, pursuant to IND. CODE §§13-26-11-5, in order to produce an amount 
sufficient to meet the expenses and costs of the District payable prior to the completion of the Project, owners of 
each and every lot, parcel of real estate or building in the Project will be required to be connected with the 
District’s Sewage Works upon completion of the Project shall pay (as determined by the ultimate User status) 
an amount sufficient to pay the expenses and cost of the District and its billing during construction (the “Interim 
Rate”).  The “Interim Rate” shall be $59.20 per month per equivalent single family dwelling unit (“ESFDU”) 
(meaning per residential lot – other costs vary depending on use).  A full list of rates is on the backside of this 
letter.  
 
 Accompanying this letter is your first bill for the Interim Rate, payment is due December 20th, 2022.  
 

Checks should be made out and mailed to: 
Tippecanoe Chapman Lakes RSD 

P.O. Box 239 
North Manchester, IN 46962 

Phone: 260-982-2252 
Help.geminibsi@hotmail.com 

 
Payments are due on the 20th of each and every month (NOT postmarked but received by the District), so make 
sure checks are mailed with adequate time to get to the District.  Payments not received by the 20th, will be 
assessed a 10% penalty.   If you wish to setup online billing/payments or select paperless billing, please go to 
www.geminibillingservices.com 
 
 If you have any remaining questions on construction, grinder locations or other non-billing matters, 
please contact:  

Jennifer Ransbottom 
(574) 226-8468 

jransbottom@jpr1source.com 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Tippecanoe and Chapman Lakes Regional Sewer District 



 
  
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 


